York St John Students Union Hardship Fund: Student Guidance 
The YSJSU Hardship Fund originated in 2014 and exists to assist students who are facing extreme and immediate financial difficulty in meeting their necessary living costs (excluding tuition fees).
If you are experiencing hardship, YSJSU can give a grant of up to £50. If you require larger sums, a hardship grant would not be appropriate. In these situations, we can offer advice or recommend alternative options including an application to the university’s Access to Learning Fund. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Hardship Fund is discretionary and YSJSU is under no obligation to approve an application. The fund is also limited and therefore applications will be assessed on a ‘first come, first served’ basis and if the fund is exhausted, no further applications will be accepted. The grant is available for home, EU or international students and undergraduates, postgraduates and PhD students. 
Eligibility 
To be eligible for a hardship grant all of the following must apply. You must:
· A current York St John student :
· Able to provide evidence of immediate financial difficulty:
· Able to demonstrate that your hardship is unexpected, unavoidable and not due to poor budgeting:
· Applying having tried all other reasonable options for support e.g. student overdraft 
· Agreeing to use the grant in the short term for essential items only:

Applications
In order for a hardship grant, you must submit:
1. An application form, available from the website or YSJSU reception 
2. Evidence of hardship e.g. bills, final reminders, proof of circumstances causing hardship or requiring unexpected and unavoidable expenditure
3. The last 2 months bank statements for all accounts held, and a statement or mini statement obtained within the 24 hours prior to submitting your application, showing your current bank balance(s)
4. You must also be able to show your current student identification. 
If relevant the student must also submit:
1. A crime reference number or a report from York St John or student accommodation security if you are requesting a grant due to the loss or theft or your purse/wallet
2. Evidence of all income and when it will be received e.g. student loan, grants/bursaries, benefits, wages, partner or parental contribution, savings, etc. 
3. Evidence of all expenditure and when it is due e.g. rent, fees, bills, childcare, debts, etc. 
4. Evidence of any dependents e.g. birth certificates or proof of child benefit 
5. Any other documents that can support your reason for applying including a statement from a supporting professional, if available. This person should know you in a professional capacity and not be a friend or family member e.g. lecturer or support worker. 
Sharing Information 
For the process of processing your application, your information may need to be shared with the relevant parties including: York St John University; finance auditors for York St John and the Students’ Union; the YSJSU Finance Manager; and the Vice President of Welfare and Diversity (VPWD). A signature confirming your permission to share is required on the application form. 
Process
A record of your application will be stored on the YSJSU database which is confidential and only accessible by York St John Students’ Union staff. 
Once you have submitted an application and the relevant documents; and if you appear to meet the eligibility criteria, you will be offered an appointment with the Membership Services Manager (MSM) or VPWD. Every effort will be made to facilitate an appointment within 3 working days. It is recognised however, that in some cases this may not be possible, particularly during holiday periods when the Students’ Union is closed. 
If you do not meet the eligibility criteria, you will be informed and offered advice on alternative options. If you wish to discuss this further, you can request an appointment to see the MSM. 
Prior to an appointment if you appear eligible, your enrolment on a York St John course will be confirmed with the university. In addition, if you have provided the details of a supporting professional, this person will be contacted. During the appointment, your current ID card will be checked and copied. Your application and supporting documents will be discussed, and the MSM will consider further whether or not you meet all of the criteria. Alternative sources of income, if any, will be identified, financial advice and budgeting resources may be offered; and an application to the university’s Access to Learning Fund may be suggested. You may be referred to a Finance Advisor in Student Support for financial advice before your application is considered further. 
You will not be given a decision on whether or not a grant has been approved during the appointment. The application is discussed further and approved by two designated members of staff. A time will be agreed when you may return for the outcome of your application. 
If your application is approved, before being issued with the grant, your ID will be re-checked and you must read and sign a ‘SU Hardship Grant Agreement’ stating how much you have received. You will be given a copy of this signed agreement for your reference.  
If an application is refused, you will be given an explanation as to the reasons why and will be given further advice on alternative options or budgeting skills and you may also be referred to a Finance Advisor in Student Support if appropriate. If an application is refused there is no right of appeal, but you may make a new application at a later date. 
Further Grants
You may only make a maximum of one application per semester. 
For more information and an application form, contact YSJSU: SU@yorksj.ac.uk or contact Katie Irving, your Vice President of Welfare and Diversity: k.irving@yorksj.ac.uk
